
ALL SAINTS’ NEWSLETTER 1 4  F E B R U A R Y  2 0 2 5  

NE W S L E T T E R  2 1  

CELEBRATION ASSEMBLY:  
 

There will be NO assembly on Monday 
24th February as Y5/Y6 will be out of 
school on a trip to see the National 

Youth Orchestra perform at Blackpool 
Tower Ballroom. 

 

HALF TERM BREAK:  
School finished today for  half term, and  

reopens on Monday 24th February. 
 

We hope everyone has a good break! 

PARENTS EVENING: 
Thank you to all those who attended the  
meetings this week.  We hope you found them 
useful. 
Anyone who was unable to attend, and wishes to 
discuss their child with the class teacher, should 
make initial contact through dojo to arrange a 
mutually convenient time. 

MAKE THE RULES DAY: 
 
What a day!  Rules were made over all school 
today. From  different t-shirts,  to ‘naughty’ 
snacks, juice in water bottles, different coloured 
hair to head to toe tattoos! 
The children had a great time, and fingers 
crossed the day has raised some funds for the 
Friends.  Thank you for supporting! 

BENCHBALL COMPETITION: 
Glow in the Dark Benchball at West Lancashire College 
was a great hit with our Y6 team. Another great event 
organised by the West Lancashire Sports Partnership. 
 
Thanks also to the parents who were able to assist 
with transportation. 

YEAR 6 CONFIRMATION: 
Ahead of their confirmation on 24th 
March, the class have started their 
preparation with Rev. Sue and Mr 
Hunter. 
Activities are also sent home via the 
dojo for parents to work on with their child.  Your 
support is this is much appreciated by Rev. Sue. 

TELETUBBIE HILLS AND PLAYGROUND EQUIPMENT: 
Is has been observed that parents are allowing their child to climb on these areas without 
Supervision, school cannot be held responsible if your child falls and hurts themselves.   
Whilst we understand it is very tempting to let them play, it would be appreciated if parents and 
children could vacate the playground promptly.  Particularly as the weather starts to improve and 
the nights draw out, and after school club need to be able to access these areas for those  
children attending the club. 
Your support in this matter in appreciated. 

Y5 and Y6 will be attending Blackpool 
Tower on Monday 24th February to watch 
the National Youth Orchestra.  Please remember 
to get to school on time, we will be leaving 
promptly.  Also if you haven’t already paid 
 towards the cost of the trip, please can you 
make your payment before the trip. 



 Sunday Services at All Saints’ Church Appley Bridge:  

Sunday: 16 th February 10.30 am Holy Communion with Sara and Rev’d John With C4K 

Sunday: 23 rd February 9am JAM Time (Theme: Love - Jesus loves little children) 

          10.30 am Holy Communion with Rev’d Sue and Sara 

C4Ks (Sunday School ) is held on the 1st and 3rd Sundays of the month starting at 10.30am and  going back into Church before 
the end of the service so the children can rejoin their parents. It is open to children from 5 years old+ We have recently updated 

our teaching material which includes a Bible based theme with lots of activities . 

Children’s area: please enjoy the children’s area as you enter and use the resources. Children are welcome to borrow any of the 

books – just add your name and date in the book by the shelves. 

Dates for the Diary: - 
FAMILY LUNCHES:   

13th March – Y5 

1st May – Y1 

12th June – Reception 

17th July- Y6 leavers 

 

 

 

14 February - School closes at 3.30pm for half term 

24th February - school re-opens 

24th February - Y5/Y6 trip to  Blackpool 

25th February -  Y6 swimming gala trials 

4th March - Y4 Swimming lessons start 

4th March -  York trip, Parents meeting 3.30pm 

5th March - Friends meeting 

6th March - World Book Day 

17th - 19th March - York residential trip 

18th March - Y3 swimming taster session 

2nd April -  Silent Disco 

4th April  - School closes at 1.15pm 

Testing the waters:  
We're wondering about  
moving the monthly Family Time service to 3pm 
on a Sunday so that those with morning sporting 
commitments can come.  No decision has been 
made yet but if you might be interested in a  
Sunday 3pm Family Service for 7-12 yr olds 
please let Rev Sue 
know @ revsuetimmins@gmail.com.    

 
All Saints Church is available to 
hire, cost on application. Please 

email readersara@allsaints.co.uk f
or more details. 
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